
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2020 / 104                           Dated    20.10.2020 

To 

CMD 

BCCL, Koylabhawan, 

 Dhanbad. 

 

Sub:  Release of pending bills of retired executives submitted for reimbursement under CPRMSE 

Dear Sir, 

  

 It is to inform you that, various reimbursement claims submitted by retirees under CPRMSE 

benefits are held up at BCCL. The bills are not being processed by respective authorities and cases 

have multiplied specially after outbreak of Covid-19 and imposition of lockdown. 

  

You will agree, Sir, that the retirees are financially overburdened people and are in urgent need 

of money blocked in their various claims. These retirees are doubly hit as first of all empanelled 

hospitals of CIL are denying them the cashless facility, followed by non-reimbursement of claims 

when they pay it of their own pockets. Even half-yearly claim of Rs 18000/- has not been paid to 

many executives.  The pain is greater when they find regular payments to their colleagues in 

other subsidiaries. 

 

We appreciate your constraints for lack of funds, but at the same time it is expected that the 

management also appreciate the misery of these retirees. Corporate finances may be settled 

sooner or later, but the individual suffering of executives cannot wait for these settlements as 

healthcare is of primary importance to them who are mostly at the fag end of their life living in 

fragile health conditions.  

  

Hence, it is requested to kindly advise concerned departments for arranging a little fund from 

available resources and expedite the payment to ease financial hardship being faced by retirees. 

Even CIL may be approached for separate funds as CPRMSE is centrally controlled, managed and 

funded by CIL. 

 



 Expecting a positive response from your end, 

 

With regards, 

 

 

P.K.SINGH RATHOR 

Principal General Secretary 

 

Enc: As above 

 

CC 

Chairman, CIL 

DP,  CIL 

DF,CIL 

DP, BCCL 

DF,BCCL 


